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“Ben Bag Bag taught: ‘Turn it, 

turn it, for everything is in it.’” 
[Pirkei Avot 5:24] 

 
This is a favorite verse of mine 

from Pirkei Avot, the “Ethics of our 
Fathers,” and not just because of 
the funny name of the rabbi to 
whom it is attributed. (Ben Bag 
Bag, also known as Yochanan ben 
Bag Bag, lived in the first century 
B.C.E in Palestine and was a 
student of Hillel. He is thought to 
have been a convert to Judaism.) I 
love this verse, because Ben Bag 
Bag is referring to the Torah. 
Some translate the verse: “Study it 
and review it—you will find 
everything in it. Scrutinize it, grow 
old and gray in it; do not depart 
from it. There is no better portion 
in life than this.” 

It means to me, that no matter 
how many times you read the 
Torah, you can always find 
something new. There is always 
something to learn. Torah 
however does not only mean the 
Five Books of Moses, the Bible, or 
even the Torah scroll itself, but 
can refer to all of Jewish tradition 
and learning. The word “Torah” 
itself means “teaching.”  

Formal learning may not be 
for everyone. It might seem 
daunting to start a regular 
practice of Torah study, especially  
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
THIS MONTH: 

BOWLING 
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 1 

AN EVENING CABARET 
FEATURING RENEE KATZ  

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 3 

SISTERHOOD BOOK CLUB & 
RUMMAGE SET-UP 
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 4  

PA PIZZERIA UNO 
FUNDRAISER 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 5  

RUMMAGE SALE 
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 6 

3RD ANNUAL CHICKEN SOUP 
COOK-OFF 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 10 

MEN’S CLUB VET’S DAY 
BREAKFAST 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 11 

GAME NIGHT 
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 14 

BLOOD DRIVE 
PANCAKE BREAKFAST/BOOK 

FAIR 
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 18 

TURKEY TROT AT LITTLE BAY 
PARK 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 23 
 

NEXT MONTH: 
BAZAAR 

SATURDAY, DEC 1-MONDAY, DEC 3 

BOWLING 
THURSDAY, DECEMBER 6 

GAME NIGHT 
WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 12 

 
 

 

From the 
Rabbi’s 
desk 

 

if we are long past our school 
days. But I encourage you take 
on a new mitzvah this year: Join 
us at TBS and engage in some 
learning; it’s not just for our 
children. We have a lot to 
offer— Adult Education 
lectures, movies and 
breakfasts; Sisterhood’s Book 
Clubs and our monthly Chai 
Mitzvah Class. And of course, 
every Saturday morning at 10 
am we have a very lively Torah 
discussion group. There is no 
need for any previous 
knowledge of Torah or Hebrew; 
just come with an open mind, 
one that is willing to engage 
with the text. There is no 
commitment to come every 
week, just drop in when you 
can. In addition to learning 
Torah, we learn even more 
from each other! 
 

Shalom u’vrachah, 
 
Rabbi Sharon Ballan 
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Worship Schedule 
  
Friday, November 2nd:       Musical Shabbat Service 8:00 p.m.
 Torah Portion: Chayei Sarah    
 Candle Lighting: Alice Newman        
  Kiddush: Alan Gellerman           
 Host: Alice Newman in honor of her birthday     
                                                       
Saturday, November 3rd:  Torah Study & 
              Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 a.m.  
 
Friday, November 9th:                  Junior Congregation 7:30 p.m. 
 Men’s Club Shabbat Service 8:00 p.m.
 Torah Portion: Toldot   
 Candle Lighting: Erica Bernstein        
 Kiddush: Ben Cohen          
                                                                                Host: Men’s Club 
                                                     
Saturday, November 10th: Torah Study & 
              Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 a.m.  
       
Friday, November 16th:     Simchat Shabbat/ 
  Shabbat Family Service 7:30 p.m. 
  Torah Portion: Vayetzei   

Candle Lighting: Ilyne Rabinowitz          
 Kiddush: Jeff Bonne          
 Host: Larry Schwarz in memory of his mother Geraldine Schwarz   
  
Saturday, November 17th:  Torah Study & 
                                                  Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 a.m. 
 
Friday, November 23rd:            Shabbat Evening Service 8:00 p.m.
 Torah Portion: Vaeyeshev B’reishit  
 Candle Lighting: Stephanie Rosenberg    
 Kiddush: Eric Rosenberg        
                                                                                  Host: Sisterhood 
                                                     
Saturday, November 24th: Torah Study & 
              Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 a.m.  

    
Friday, November 30th:            Shabbat Evening Service 7:30 p.m.
 Torah Portion: Miketz 
 Candle Lighting: Barbara Gandelman     
 Kiddush: Joy A. Bobrow        
                                                                                  Host: Sisterhood 
 
Saturday, December 1st: No Torah Study (Bazaar)  
 
  
  
    
 
  
 
         

 
 

 

 

 

October Board of Trustees Meeting 
The Board of Trustees met on Monday, October 8th, 

2018. Gail Olenick, Financial Secretary reported that we 
have 123 member units; $17,200 in membership dues 
still outstanding.  

Rabbi Sharon Ballan reported on well attended and 
inspiring High Holiday services; 60 people attended the 
Sukkot services with fewer in attendance for Simchat 
Torah. Chai Mitzvah Classes are resuming with 12 
members including some returning participants. Cantor 
Jerry Korobow echoed Rabbi’s thoughts regarding recent 
High Holiday services. He and Rabbi and President 
Schildkraut all spoke in glowing terms about the recent 
addition of David Close on the keyboard. He will join us 
the first Friday of the month and all are urged to come 
enjoy those musical services.  

The following members of the Nominating Committee 
were elected by the Board: Fred Shapiro, Lori Lustig, Jim 
Kettig, Erica Bernstein and Jeff Cohen. They will be joined 
by 6 members who will be elected during the Oct. 23rd 
Congregational Meeting.   

Religious School Board Chair, Barbara Gandelman 
introduced Andrea Odintz as the incoming School Board 
Chair. Mrs. Gandelman will continue to serve as a support 
to her until Mrs. Odintz feels ready to assume full chair 
responsibilities.  

Barbara Gandelman, Sisterhood President reported 
on upcoming events including the paid-up event on 
Thursday, October 25th and the next Book Club meeting 
on Sunday, November 4th (reading The Bridal Chair) and 
she requested all keep an eye out for announcements 
from TBS for events and possible date changes.  

Men’s Club President, Jeff Cohen reported their 
service is on Friday, November 9th. Erica Bernstein, 
Parents’ Association Co-President reported on recent and 
upcoming events.  

Barry Packer, Ways & Means Committee Chair 
reported the Vendor Showcase will be rescheduled. The 
Chicken Soup Cook-Off on Nov. 10th from 6:30 p.m. – 9:00 
p.m. continues to take shape. Cabaret Night will be held 
on Saturday, Nov. 3rd from 7:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. to include 
snacks and drinks with performance by The Waffles (the 
talented Galchus Family’s Beatles Band), followed by 
Renee Katz’s current show.  

Eric Bernstein, Adult Education Chair reported Game 
Night (for adults) will be monthly starting in October.  He 
has scheduled a two-part lecture by Paul Rabinowitz 
(Founder and Executive Director of Arts by the People) 
on Sunday, October 21st at 10:00 a.m. - Jews of Catalonia, 
Spain and on Sunday, October 28th at 10:00 a.m. - Origins 
of Jewish Cuisine.  

Vice President, and Bazaar Committee Co-Chair, Joy 
Bobrow reported on plans concerning Bazaar. Gail 
Tishcoff requested assistance to man the sign-up desk the 
2 Sundays before the November 18th Blood Drive. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Gail Tishcoff 
Recording Secretary   
 

 

 

 

This month’s Voice is 
being sponsored  

by the  
Weiss & Chenkin 

families as we 
observe the 30th 

anniversary of the 
Yahrzeit for  
Hilda Weiss. 
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Judaic Book Fair 
Sunday– Nov. 24, 2013 

                                9:00 am to 12:30 pm 
 

Support the Religious School 
                   at their annual f! 

 
 
  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of December 15, 2013 
 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of October 18, 2018 
 

PULPIT FLOWER FUND  ...................................................................................................... …TBS Office 718-463-4143 
MOLLIE MEYER TRIBUTE & MEMORIAL FUND .................................................. Diane Shtulman 718-224-3875 
Betty Zimmermann in honor of Herta Tishcoff’s 90th birthday. 
CULINARY FUND .......................................................................................................................... Iris Bass 718-224-3009 
JOSHUA SACKS - OPPENHEIM EDUCATION FUND..................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
LT. MARVIN S. ACKERMAN MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND ........................................ TBS Office 718-463-4143 
JEWISH START .......................................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
GENERAL FUND .......................................................................................................................  TBS Office 718-463-4143 
Betty Levin Zimmermann in loving memory of Rabbi Herschel Levin and Rabbi Frank Zimmermann. 
Lyn Dipkin in honor of Herta Tishcoff’s milestone birthday. 
TORAH FUND. ........................................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND ...................................................................... Rabbi Sharon Ballan 718-463-4143 
Deirdre Weliky in gratitude for the TBS community that works so hard to keep TBS vibrant. 
MEN’S CLUB TEMPLE BEAUTIFICATION FUND ...................................................... Eric Bernstein 917-902-4894 
MUSIC FUND .............................................................................................................. .....Cantor Korobow 718-463-4143 

 
**When donating to Pulpit Flower Fund, please specify which Shabbat service that you wish it to be read on** 

Thank you for contributing to TBS Funds! 

Celebrate Simchat Shabbat Friday, November 16th, 2018 
 
 

 

  
 
 

 
 

Joy A. Bobrow 
Matthew Cohen 
Ellen Coleman 
Ashley Fertig 
Bret Fertig 
Adam Galchus 
Jay Haimer 
Joshua Hellman 
Thomas Kettig 

  

 

Alice Newman 
Ilyne Rabinowitz 
Michael Rosenberg 
Robert Schiffman 
Reid Schnitzer 
Jesse Gilbert-Sovern 
Lori Wansor 
Bonnie Wilichinsky 

November Anniversaries 
  

Lloyd & Brenda Bernhard 
Rabbi Sharon Ballan & Walter Costanza 

Joy A. Bobrow & Louis Fevola 
Steve & Carrie Levinsky 

Stanley & Robbie Schecter 
Michael Susman & Sharon Yontef 

 
 

November Birthdays 
 

 



TBS SISTERHOOD PRESENTS: 
BOOK CLUB – November 4, 2018 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

"Filled with fascinating details about the art world and colorful real-life characters, this novel may appeal to historical 
fiction fans who enjoyed Natasha Solomons' The House at Tyneford and Tatiana de Rosnay's Sarah's Key."―Library 
Journal 

An exquisite, haunting exploration of the complex mind of Marc Chagall through the eyes of his daughter ― 
great for fans of Mrs. Poe and The Paris Wife. 

Beautiful Ida Chagall, the only daughter of Marc Chagall, is blossoming in the Paris art world beyond her father's 
controlling gaze. But her newfound independence is short-lived. In Nazi-occupied Paris, Chagall's status as a Jewish 
artist has made them all targets, yet his devotion to his art blinds him to their danger. 

When Ida falls in love and Chagall angrily paints an empty wedding chair (The Bridal Chair) in response, she faces an 
impossible choice: Does she fight to forge her own path outside her father's shadow, or abandon her ambitions to save 
Chagall from his enemies and himself? 
Brimming with historic personalities from Europe, America and Israel, The Bridal Chair is a stunning portrait of love, 
fortitude, and the sharp divide between art and real life. 

"Only Gloria Goldreich could write a novel so grounded in historical truths yet so exuberantly imaginative. The Bridal 
Chair is Goldreich at her best, with a mesmerizing plot, elegant images, and a remarkable heroine who...will remain 
with you long after the last page."―Francine Klagsburn, Jewish Week columnist and acclaimed author of Voices of 
Wisdom. 

                  
               
      

 

Please read the book and come to our book club meeting with your opinions If you are using Amazon, don’t forget 

to order through  to make donations to Temple Beth Sholom!!! and comments. 

    

  
    

  
 

“The Bridal Chair” 

By Gloria Goldreich 

Date:  
Sunday November 4, 2018 

Time: 10:30 a.m. 
 

Breakfast will be served 

Please stick around after and help us 
set up for TBS’s  

Bi-Yearly Rummage Sale!!! 

 

Books are located at the Fresh 
Meadows Library  

**Please bring a can of decaf coffee** 



 
 

Page | 4 
 

    

 

From The President 
 
Our Temple is vibrant and we are jammed packed 

with exciting events coming up in the next three 
months. 

Please come out to support and volunteer for as 
many of these causes as you can. I promise, you will 
not be disappointed. 

     Our attendances on Friday nights need to 
improve. We have made some changes that I think you 
will enjoy. 

The first Friday night of each month except for 
January 2019, the Cantor will be accompanied by our 
guest pianist, David Close. We had the first of such 
Shabbats in October and it was absolutely delightful. 
We will also be joining the junior congregation at their 
service on December 14th, January 4th and February 8th, 
please come out and support our children. Let us show 
them just how proud and pleased we are to have them. 
Read all the reports for more details. 

    Now, a little business. The need to replace the 
windows has gone from necessary to URGENT! The 
reasons for this upgrade will be discussed at the 
congressional meeting. 

To date, we have collected a little over $17,000 for 
building repairs. We have spent some on other 
Extremely Urgent repairs leaving a little over $10,000.  
Our original estimate for the window repairs is 
$30,000. 

Out team has been working nonstop on the best 
and least expensive way to tackle this monumental 
task. We have drawn up many ideas, met with several 
contractors and the bottom line is always more money 
is needed.  We must protect ourselves from the wind 
and rain, cut down on our energy bills and provide 
some sound proofing. It is challenging, but like all of 
our challenges in the past, we will face and conquer 
this one too. 

We need your help! 
I thank you for your incredible generosity and for 

your continued support of our Temple. 
 
Your President, 
Fay Schildkraut 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 
 
 
   
We have finished celebrating the Jewish Holidays 

and are well into the New Year at Temple Beth Sholom.  
Our Sisterhood event was a great success. We painted 
different items and enjoyed wine and dessert. Thank 
you to Joy Bobrow for making the arrangements so that 
everyone could have a good time.  Thank you to Iris 
Bass for taking reservations. I would also like to thank 
you our Sisterhood members who donated to our 
dessert table.  

Our Rummage Sale is coming up on Tuesday, 
November 6th from 9:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Thanks to Joy 
Bobrow, Adam Fertig and their tireless team of workers 
who set up and run this event twice a year. It would be 
wonderful if you were able to donate an hour or two, to 
help with the set-up of the Rummage Sale which will 
take place on Sunday, November 4th at 10:30 am. It 
would also be greatly appreciated if you are available on 
Tuesday to help during the Rummage Sale.   If we all 
help out during these events, these fundraisers can 
continue to survive. The Rummage Sale is Sisterhood’s 
biggest fundraiser and we all need to help to make sure 
that it will continue to be a tradition in our wonderful 
Temple.  

We will be holding a book club on Sunday, 
November 4th at 10:30 a.m.  We will be discussing the 
book “Bridal Chair” by Gloria Goldreich. Please join us 
after the book club to help set up for our Rummage sale.  

We encourage all of our Sisterhood members to join 
us at our annual pancake breakfast on Sunday, 
November 18th, at 9:30 a.m., where we all come together 
as one Temple Family. Look for the flyer in the Voice. 
We hope to see you all at Bazaar! This year Bazaar will 
take place on December 1st, 2nd and 3rd. Please try to 
obtain gift certificates from the places that you go to all 
the time. If you are able to volunteer at Bazaar, please 
let me know.  

  
Sincerely,  
Barbara Gandelman 
Sisterhood President 
 
 
 
 

 

Sisterhood Corner 
 

 

 
 
 
 

The Interfaith Thanksgiving service this 
year will be held at the  

Resurrection Lutheran Church  
44-10 192nd Street, Flushing, on Monday, 

November 19th @ 7:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

Don’t forget to make your reservations for our 
Cabaret Night on November 3rd at 6:30 p.m. 
featuring Renee Katz! For reservations, or info, 
please call the Temple Office. For artist info: 
reneekatzmusic.com 



TBS Parents’ Association 
Pizzeria Uno fundraiser 
Monday, November 5, 2018 

 
All day event 

 
39-02 Bell Blvd 

Bayside, New York 11361 
 

Come help support tBS parents’ association 
2018-2019 school year by having a meal 

 
eat in or take out 

 
show the server the voucher to earn 

parents’ association up to 20% of the bill 
 
 
 

*there is no public school the next day for election day 
 
 
 

If you have any questions or want to know any more please 
contact Erica Bernstein at 917-902-4890 or Elana White 914-879-7346 

at parentsassociation@templebethsholom.org  

mailto:parentsassociation@templebethsholom.org
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Bazaar Corner 2018 
 
We are getting down to the wire so please don’t forget 

that Bazaar will be here before you know it! I know we 
sound like a broken record but Bazaar is a major fundraiser 
for Temple and it takes lots of hard work to put Bazaar 
together yet is also a great deal of fun to be a part of it! We 
need EVERYONE’S help in order to make it a success.  

• Mark your calendars for Bazaar 2018 - the first 
weekend of December: Saturday, December 1st, 
Sunday, December 2nd , and Monday, December 3rd .  

• Book sorting is continuing! Look for emails 
announcing them. If you are available, please contact 
Jeff Cohen at mrjeff2000@aol.com  

• We need donations of health and beauty, toys, the 
country store, "as is", jewelry, and one of a kind! 

• Don’t forget to ask your local merchants for 
donations when you patronize their stores – maybe 
they will even donate “reduced for clearance” items!! 
Shops and restaurants that you patronize might be 
willing to give you donations of gift certificates and 
any leftover merchandise.  

• Check your closets and garages and bring it on 
down. We can sell anything!!!!  

• Don’t forget to bake, bake, and bake!!!! If possible, 
please individually wrap your baked goods. 

• Volunteer to chair a booth!!! 
• Volunteer to help display, setting up, and price the 

merchandise and of course, we also need volunteers 
to work in the booths when Bazaar is open.  

• Please call the Temple Office to let us know when 
you will volunteer!!  

• You  should have already received the famous 
Bazaar packets of information including: 
1. Letters of introduction to present to your local 

merchants when you ask for merchandise or gift 
certificates or... 

2. Reservation forms for Pancake Breakfast, the 
official kickoff for Bazaar, on November 18th!  

3. Raffle books!  Please sell, sell, and sell!!! 
4. Please be an Angel –a request for your financial 

assistance in the form of "Angel Money" so that 
we can minimize the costs to Temple for any 
merchandise/food etc. that we have to 
purchase.  

Please help us make Bazaar 2018 the best one yet!  
Thank you.  
 
Barbara Gandelman (adbarb1@aol.com)  
and Joy A. Bobrow (maxjolo@msn.com)  
Bazaar Co-Coordinators 

 
  

 

Parents’ Association 
 
We hope that everyone is doing well and have been 

enjoying the beautiful fall weather.  We had a lovely 
intimate Junior Congregational Service in October that 
was led by Karen Feit.   

Our next big event will be a restaurant fundraiser at 
Pizzeria Uno in Bayside, New York on Monday, 
November 5th.  There is no public school the next day 
(Election Day).  So instead of cooking for the family enjoy 
a nice meal at Pizzeria Uno while raising money for the 
Parents Association.  We can earn up to 20% of the days 
total sales.  Please see the attached flyers. 

Come to Temple on Saturday, November 10th, at 6:00 
p.m. for our 3rd annual Chicken Soup Cook-Off.  Taste 
some amazing soup and help judge which restaurant has 
the best chicken soup. 

Another fun family activity happening at Temple is 
our annual pancake breakfast fundraiser.  Enjoy eating 
delicious pancakes cooked and served by a local Boy 
Scout Troop.  Enjoy great music and watch your children 
sing.  This fun event is always a big hit. 

Other important dates in November to remember 
are: 

• Friday, November 9th –Junior Congregational 
Service at 7:30 p.m. 

• Friday, November 13th – Game Night at 7:30 p.m.  
• Friday, November 16th –Family Shabbat Services 

at 7:30 p.m. 
Our next Parents’ Association meeting will be on 

Sunday, November 4th @10:00 a.m. We will be 
organizing the Chanukah bags for the religious school 
students at this meeting.  Please attend to help out. 

 
Thank you for the support that you give us. 
 
Erica Bernstein & Elana White 
PA Co-Presidents 
 
 
  

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

If you will be going to 
Florida for the winter, 
please let the Temple 

Office know which months 
you will be away and your 

Florida address!! 
 

mailto:adbarb1@aol.com


TBS Men’s Club presents

Bowling Schedule 2018-2019

$15.00 for 2 games, shoes, competition, and fun.
Whether you’re an amateur
or an experienced bowler,
come support Temple Beth
Sholom and improve your
health.

Jib Lanes
67-19 Parsons Boulevard
Flushing, NY 11365
718-591-0600

2018-2019 Schedule

November 1
December 6
January 3

February 7
March 7
April 4
May 2
June 6

If you have any questions, please e-mail
mensclub@templebethsholom.org



Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing Men’s Club

Veteran’s Day Breakfast

Join us for a complimentary breakfast and viewing of “GI Jews: Jewish Ameri-
cans in World War II,” which tells the story of the 550,000 Jewish Americans
service members. In their own words, vets both famous (Mel Brooks, Henry
Kissinger) and unknown share war experiences: how they fought for their

nation, struggled with anti-Semitism, and emerged transformed.
$3 donation suggested

Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing • 171-39 Northern Blvd., Flushing, NY 11358 (718) 463-4143

Join us for a screening of “GI Jews” on
Sunday, Nov. 11, 2018

9:30 – 11:30 AM
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Adult Education 
 
As fall has begun, it is time to get ready for the fall 

activities. 
Game night has been steady with games of 

Rummikub and socializing with temple members.  We 
will be continuing game night in November on Tuesday, 
November 13th at 7:30 p.m.  If you are interested in 
participating, please contact Eric Bernstein or e-mail 
ericdbernstein@gmail.com.  The cost is $5.00.  It is an 
affordable and fun way to spend an evening out with 
temple members. 

After your big Thanksgiving meal, you can burn off 
the carbs with other temple members on Friday, 
November 23rd at our second annual “Turkey Trot”.  We 
will meet at Little Bay Park (under the bridge) at 10:00 
a.m. (weather permitting).       

Finally, after improving your health with the walk, 
you can have the opportunity to help temple at Bazaar 
setup taking place that Friday, Saturday, and Sunday 
throughout the day. Every bit of help makes a 
difference. 

May you have a healthy and productive month 
ahead. 

 
Eric Bernstein 
Adult Education Chair 
 
 

Men’s Club 
 

The annual Men's Club service will be on Friday, 
November 9th at 8:00 p.m. It is also the anniversary 
of “Kristallnacht,” the night when Nazis in Germany 
torched synagogues, vandalized Jewish homes, schools 
and businesses and killed nearly 100 Jews. The service 
will touch on those sad events.  

The annual Veteran's Day breakfast follows two days 
later on Sunday, November 11th. We will be serving a 
complimentary breakfast and honoring veterans with 
a screening of the movie "GI Jews”. The documentary 
tells the true story of the 550,000 Jewish Americans in 
World War II in their own words. Veterans both famous 
(director Mel Brooks, former Secretary of State Henry 
Kissinger) and unknown share their war experiences: 
how they fought for their nation and people, struggled 
with anti-Semitism within their ranks, and emerged 
transformed. 

Men's Club hosts monthly bowling sessions at Jib 
Lanes in Flushing, the first Thursday of every month at 
8:00 p.m. For $15, you get two games of bowling, free 
shoe rental, and the opportunity to interact with 
members of the congregation – bowling is not restricted 
to men's club membership. The next two bowling 
sessions are Thursday, November 1st and Thursday, 
December 6th. 

Men's Club has now collected and sorted more than 
18,000 books for this year’s Bazaar and Book Sale! If you 
know a family involved with an estate sale who wants to 
have the rest of their books picked up, or if they can even 
drop them off, please contact the office and they will 
contact Men's Club. There is no cutoff for book 
donations, however any large (i.e., multiple boxes of 
books) donated after Thanksgiving will be stored for 
NEXT year, as our volunteers must focus on shelving 
books that have already been pre-sorted for Bazaar. 

  
Jeff Cohen 
Men's Club President 

 

How Can I Contribute to TBS without Spending?  
1. If every TBS member and their family and friends open a 
new, non-interest bearing checking account at TD Bank, you 
can get $25 AND Temple Beth Sholom will receive $50 for 
every new checking account opened (that remains open for at 
least one year). TBS will also receive a small percentage of 
participants’ annual average balances. If you are already a TD 
Bank customer, Temple will receive $10 for every existing 
checking account. Visit any one of TD Bank’s locations and ask 
to have your balance included as part of Temple Beth Sholom's 
Affinity Membership Program, or call the Whitestone branch 
at (718) 357-4310 for more information. Our code in the 
program is AF637.  
2. When you make a purchase through Amazon, make sure you 
use Amazon Smile by signing up for Amazon Smile (you don’t 
lose your Prime benefits!) and select Temple Beth Sholom. 
You can also type in the following URL link which will bring you 
to the right place so a portion of your purchase supports our 
Temple: https://smile.amazon.com/ch/11-1802826.  
3. Lastly, if you are considering purchasing Judaica items, 
consider buying from the Judaica Webstore: 
http://templebethsholom.org/judaica/ as Temple Beth Sholom 
will receive a percentage of the purchase!  
Thank you for your continued support of Temple Beth Sholom! 

 

Dear Members, Thank you to those who have already paid 
your dues or have entered into payment agreements! 
Please continue to pay as you have agreed! Please make 
sure to pay any Religious School/Hebrew School fees as 
soon as possible. Should you have any questions or 
concerns, please feel free to contact Gail Olenick, 
Financial Secretary at the temple office or by email, at 
sdgd4@aol.com. Many thanks! 

-Temple Beth Sholom Financial Committee 

 

 

 

 

mailto:sdgd4@aol.com


 

 

 

 
 
When:  Election Day, Tuesday, November 6th  
 Doors open at 9:30 am 
 Doors close at 4:00 pm 
  
Where: Temple Beth Sholom, 172nd Street and                                                  
                                                       Northern Boulevard, 
   Flushing 
 

 Quality Clothing for Men, Women & Children. 

We have linens too!! 
 

If you wish to donate, please drop off your clean, unstained,  
gently used clothing! 

The GIANT 2018 
ELECTION DAY 
Rummage Sale 

You Wait For Twice a Year!!! 
 

 



Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing • 171-39 Northern Blvd, Flushing, NY 11358 • (718)463-4143 

Temple Beth Sholom  
Game Nights for the  

2018-2019 Temple Year 

 
Wednesday, September 12th Wednesday, February 13th 

Tuesday, October 16th Wednesday, March 13th 

Wednesday, November 14th  Wednesday, April 10th 

Wednesday, December 12th  Wednesday, May 8th 

Wednesday, January 9th Wednesday, June 19th 

7:30 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. 
Frank S. Greene Room 

• Games are provided (Scrabble, Cards, Chess) or bring your own 
• Bring your friends 
• Meet new people 
• $5.00 per person 
• Refreshments will be served 

Please RSVP to Eric Bernstein @ EricDBernstein@gmail.com 

mailto:EricDBernstein@gmail.com


Temple Beth Sholom Sisterhood presents
WOMEN'S 

DISCUSSION GROUP

Wed., November 14, 2018MEETING STARTS AT 7:30 PM
Topic: To be determined.

Join with women of all ages and life experience, temple family and friends alike, 
to share about our lives, our roles, our relationships and our experiences. As 

women, we seek to learn about ourselves and others, to explore our similarities and differences in a caring and supportive environment.
This group will be facilitated by Dr. Deirdre Weliky, LCSW, a member of

our temple family and a social worker and group facilitator with
more than 25 years experience.

Meetings to be held downstairs (Greene Room)
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 Cantor’s Corner  
 

It was a wonderful evening and service. I’m referring 
to the musical Shabbat service that took place on Friday 
night, October 5th. It was an opportunity for me to reunite 
with my marvelous musical partner and co-conspirator 
David Close. I had the good fortune of working with 
Maestro Close for twelve years at my prior synagogue. 
David is an extraordinary musician who, among other 
things, is the conductor and artistic director of the 
Oratorio Society of Queens (which rehearses on Monday 
nights in our building). 

David played keyboard that evening in the first of 
what will be a recurring event on the first Friday night of 
each month. Unfortunately, we had a rather light turnout 
on October 5th, but that didn’t stop the music.  

The evening was filled with upbeat tunes, and some 
congregants looked as if they might get up and dance. 
Wouldn’t that be something? 

Please make plans to join us for our next very special 
musical Shabbat service on Friday night, November 2nd at 
8:00 p.m. Maestro David Close will again join us, and I 
promise that you, your friends, children or grandchildren 
will be glad you came. Who knows-the future may bring 
us other musical guest as well. I sincerely hope you’ll join 
us so that we, as a community, can share the joy of 
worshipping, singing, and maybe even dancing together! 
See you then. 

 
With affection, 
Cantor Jerry Korobow 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Religious School News 
 

As we say farewell to the cycle of celebrations of the 
Hebrew month of Tishrei, and welcome what really feels 
like fall, we are settling into our routine here in Religious 
School.   

Our first Junior Congregation Shabbat Service took 
place on Friday evening, October 12th, in Classroom 2.  
Despite our unusual and crowded venue, there was a 
definite ruach (spirit) in the room as we ushered in the 
Shabbat. Having just landed in New York a mere 90 
minutes before the service, returning from a stressful trip 
to Los Angeles, I cannot tell you how much those face and 
voices in the room meant to me. My mood was 
transformed: my spirits were lifted.  As I told the group the 
story of the Shabbat angels who visit each Jewish home as 
Shabbat approaches, I prayed that the Good Angel had 
blessed us with the hope that every Shabbat would be so, 
and that the Evil Angel had been forced to respond with a 
resounding Amen. 

This month we have also rescheduled our Junior 
Congregation.  It will take place on November 9th, rather 
than November 2nd, so that families can attend the special 
musical service in the sanctuary on November 2nd. 

This month we are looking forward to participating in 
the annual pre-bazaar Pancake Breakfast.  We welcome the 
chance to be a part of the greater TBS community and do 
our part to help our Temple!  We love pancakes too!  
Classes will meet from 9:00 to 10:00 a.m. prior to the 
breakfast, so that students can join their parents at 10:00 
a.m. for breakfast. 

Every student has received a flyer asking him/her to 
contribute various food items for bazaar.  Raffle coupons 
will be presented to all those who donate.  Please bring in 
requested items to the Hebrew School office ASAP.  
Thanks! 

With Thanksgiving just around the corner, Chanukah 
cannot be far away! We will celebrate as usual with 
Chanukarama, latkes, sufganiot and fun! 

Wishing you and yours the blessings of a Happy 
Thanksgiving, surrounded by the ones you love. 

 
B’shalom, 
Karen Feit 
Principal of the Religious School 
 

To sponsor an issue of  
the Voice,  

please contact Glory Einbinder 
at (718)229-4035. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Judaica Book Fair 

Sunday, November 18th, 2018 

8:30 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 

 

Support the Religious School!! 

Choose from a wide range of books/gifts 

from toddlers to adults!! 

Cash & checks only!! 
 

 

If you have moved, please let the Temple Office 
know.  And also call to make certain the Temple 
Office has birthday and anniversary dates on file 

if you want to be acknowledged in our 
Sistergrams. 
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Scoop’s Schmooze 
  
Nes Gadol Hayah Sham—“A Great Miracle Happened 

There”.  
Now, I am sure we are all aware that this term is, for all 

intents and purposes, associated with Chanukah, and even 
though Chanukah is very early this year at the very 
beginning of December, it is still more than a month away. 
However, for the purpose of this piece, please allow me to 
reflect back a couple of weeks to another holiday—Sukkot; 
which actually is tied to Chanukah. You see, during the war, 
Sukkot, which was the biggest holiday at that time could not 
be celebrated by the Jews. When the Maccabees cleaned and 
purified the Temple, they decided to celebrate with a lulav 
and etrog for eight days starting on the 25th of Kislev. Today 
we still say Hallel and light candles every night to 
commemorate this event. 

On September 23rd, with Temple Beth Sholom’s sukkah 
constructed in about an hour or two by Jeff and Eric and 
Eric, the annual Pizza in the Hut celebration was just ahead. 
Because of the uncertain weather on the horizon, the 
number of people to prepare for was left for speculation. 
Erica Bernstein and Elana White of the Parent’s Association 
gave their best guestimates of how many people would be 
attending. And with clouds overhead, Jose’s efforts of 
initially preparing for five dozen people, bringing out tables 
and chairs to set in the parking lot were a tall order. But, as 
usual, the call to him did not go unanswered. 

And, as the people started filing in to the parking lot, 
there was the realization that we were going to need more 
tables and chairs. The skies started to gray a bit more. And, 
as Rabbi, Cantor and Karen stood in the doorway of the 
sukkah, with its roof covering of cornstalks, and conducted 
the service, with an enthusiastic gathering, the skies grayed 
even more; and the wind picked up slightly. 

And, then as the service continued while the pizzas and 
salads were delivered from Cascarino’s, to be set on the 
tables alongside all of the desserts, not only was there a 
need for even more places for people to sit, and not only did 
the cloud cover increase, but, it started to mist a bit. Yet, 
nobody left; except for those who went to their cars to get 
their umbrellas—and then came back to their seats. And, 
those who did not leave included the plethora of children 
who were there, the gathering of families and friends, along 
with so many others including the likes of Betty 
Zimmerman, who was so dedicated and happy, sitting in the 
rain with her umbrella, enjoying every minute.  

As the service part of the event was starting with the 
lighting of the Sukkot candles, they actually stayed lit 
through the end of the Pizza in the Hut, when, for safety 
reasons, they had to be extinguished; as everybody was 
departing. 

And, some might question as to what is the big deal. 
Because these candles stayed lit in the wind and in the rain, 
a great miracle happened there at our own Temple Beth 
Sholom. Was it the great miracle that so many people, young 
and old, came to this special event outside and stayed—
eating and drinking, laughing, talking and singing, and 
helping each other out through the wind and rain and 
dropping temperatures? Or was it that if one is to look  

 
 
 

against the fence at where the sukkah was, that from last 
year’s covering that fell, that there is a giant cornstalk that 
grew in our parking lot? 

Whatever the miracle was or is, we don’t have to wait 
until Chanukah to know that a great miracle happened 
there at Temple Beth Sholom. For every day, whether it is 
the laughing together on a joyous occasion, the working 
with one another to make things happen at TBS or the 
comforting and consoling one another through the 
difficult times, the candles---whether they be the Shabbat 
candles, the holiday candles, the Havdallah candles, or the 
Ner Tamid—those lights in the Temple Beth Sholom 
family are always burning bright. 
 

Barry Packer 
Third Vice President/Ways and Means Chairman 

 Important News About Shabbat Services in the 
Cold Winter Months 

Temple Beth Sholom is the home to several 
generations of worshippers and learners. Sometimes we 
pray and learn together; sometimes we meet by age 
groups.   

At Family Services, all ages join together, as they do 
for Sukkot, Simchat Torah, and Purim. Traditionally, the 
Shabbat services that are held in the sanctuary are geared 
for adults and Junior Congregation, held in the FSG room, 
is for our Religious School students (led by them) and 
their parents. 

Recently, we have added several special services to 
our schedule. Simchat Shabbat acknowledges birthday 
and anniversary celebrants and our newest addition is a 
monthly musical Shabbat featuring an accompanist for 
Cantor Korobow.  This new Shabbat is one at which 
families with children and all adult congregants can share 
in the added beauty of the music of Shabbat. 

We in the Religious School have welcomed you to our 
service in the past.  We are proud to share our service 
with you at closing exercises every June. We are all one 
Temple Family.  Therefore, we would like to invite you to 
share our services this coming winter during the months 
of December, January, and February in the FSG room.  We 
will have our Onegei Shabbat in separate spaces 
downstairs, so that our playing around doesn’t disturb 
your adult socialization and vice versa.     

Wherever you see Junior Congregation listed on the 
Temple Calendar for these three months, please join us in 
the FSG room at 7:30 p.m. for our version of a warm, 
friendly, inclusive, and musical Shabbat service! See the 
future of our Temple in action as they lead the service!!! 

  Don’t forget to make your 
reservations for our 3rd 

annual Chicken Soup Cook-
Off on November 10th! RSVP 

with the Temple office or 
you can email 

TBSCHICKENSOUP@GMAIL.
COM! 

 

 



Temple Beth Sholom presents our
3rd Annual

Chicken Soup
Cook-Off

Temple Beth Sholom
Saturday, November 10, 2018 • 6:30 PM - 9:00 PM

171-39 Northern Blvd., Flushing, NY 11358
(718) 463-4143 • RSVP at TBSchickensoup@gmail.com

We have firm commitments from these vendors – please patronize their businesses!

✔ Traditional
✔ International
Join our esteemed judges and
cast your votes! Awards will be
presented.
Admission (includes chicken soup 
tasting, bagels, and ice cream):
Adults $18
Children (5-13) $6
Children under 5 are free
Family maximum $50

JUDGES

SEN. TONY AVELLA

MELINDA KATZ

Queens Borough Prez

BRETT REICHLER

Professional Chef

GREGG P. SULLIVAN

Bayside Live TV

RIVERHEAD
RAFFLE PACKAGE

MONTAUK RAFFLE PACKAGE



2018 CHICKEN SOUP COOK-OFF PARTICIPANTS 

Anthony’s---Oakland Gardens, NY     La Baraka---Little Neck, NY 

Bayside Milk Farm---Bayside, NY     LL Dent---Carle Place, NY 

Ben & Teena’s---Bayside, NY     Love Lane Kitchen---Mattituck, NY 

Ben's Kosher Deli---Bayside, NY     Maple Tree BBQ---Riverhead, NY 

Bourbon Street---Bayside, NY     Marbella---Bayside, NY 

Buddy’s---Bayside, NY      Maria’s---Bayside, NY

Captain’s Quarters Hotel---Eastham, MA    Montauk Blue Hotel---Montauk, NY 

Cascarino's---Whitestone, NY     Mythos---Flushing, NY 

Chef Elvis---Freeport, NY      O’Murphy’s Restaurant and Pub---Montauk, NY 

Cooperage Inn---Baiting Hollow, NY    Pizzeria Uno---Bayside, NY 

D’Aquila Pastry Shop---Flushing, NY    Poit’s Lighthouse Mini Golf---Eastham, MA 

Donovan’s---Bayside, NY      Pugliese Vineyards---Cutchogue, NY 

East End Rotisserie---Montauk, NY     Queens Pita---Flushing, NY 

Fontana---Bayside, NY      Season's---Flushing, NY 

Gyro World---Flushing, NY     Skyline Diner---New Hyde Park, NY

Hotel Indigo—Riverhead, NY     Terrace Diner---Bayside, NY 

Iavarone Brothers---New Hyde Park, NY    The Bagel Shoppe---Bayside, NY 

Indian Wells Tavern---Amagansett, NY    Trattoria 35---Bayside, NY 

Jackson Hole---Bayside, NY     Tropical Revival---Whitestone, NY 

Jimmy's Trattoria---Bayside, NY     Villa Milano---Manhasset, NY 

John’s Pancake House---Montauk, NY    Wellfleet Drive-In---Wellfleet, MA 

Kalamaki---Flushing, NY      5-Napkin Burger---New York, NY

The previously listed restaurants, stores and other entities are the places which, through 

their generosity, thoughtfulness and friendships that have been built over the years, donated 

their time, effort, truly delectable foods, and exciting activities to Temple Beth Sholom’s 3rd 

Annual Chicken Soup Cook-Off. 29 of these 44 vendors participated in our special event for 

the second or third time. Between now and the next “Soup”er Bowl Saturday, November 9th, 

2019, we encourage you to please visit these restaurants and stores, to make your 

acquaintance with our friends there and to, along with a big steaming bowl of chicken soup, 

enjoy all of the fabulous food, drinks and amenities that all of these places have to offer; so 

you can see what makes each one of them so special. 



Please Patronize Our Returning Chicken Soup Participants 
 
Name Address City, State, & Zip  Phone Number 
Anthony's Fine Italian Cuisine 222-02 Union Tpke Oakland Gardens, NY 11364 718-468-6020 
Bagel Shoppe 215-03 73rd Ave Bayside, NY 11364 718-423-6692 
Bayside Milk Farm 35-15 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-225-0050 
Ben & Teena's  39-33 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-229-0229 
Ben's NY Kosher Deli 211-37 26th Ave Bayside, NY 11360 718-229-2367 
Bourbon Street 40-12 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-224-2200 
Buddy's Kosher Deli 215-01 73rd Ave Bayside, NY 11364 718-631-2110 
Cascarino's Brick Oven Pizzeria 152-59 10th Ave Whitestone, NY 11357 718-746-4370 
Chef Elvis Carribean Cuisine 50 South Main St Freeport, NY 11520 516-208-8395 
Cooperage Inn 2218 Sound Ave Calverton, NY 11933 631-727-8994 
D’Aquilla Pastry Shop 33-31 Francis Lewis Blvd Flushing, NY 11358 718-886-4800 
Fontana  200-02 Northern Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-631-0147  
Hotel Indigo 1830 West Main St Riverhead, NY 11901 631-369-2200 
Iavarone Bros 1538 Union Tpke New Hyde Park, NY 11040 516-488-5600 
Jackson Hole 3501 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-281-0330 
Jimmy's Trattoria 45-73 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-229-5319 
Kalamaki 29-06 172nd St Flushing, NY 11358 718-939-1616 
La Baraka 255-09 Northern Blvd Little Neck, NY 11362 718-423-1812 
LL Dent 221 Old Country Rd Carle Place, NY 11514 516-742-0940 
Maple Tree BBQ Smokehouse 820 West Main St Riverhead, NY 11901 631-727-2819 
Marbella 220-33 Northern Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-423-0100 
Maria's Mediterranean Seafood & Grill 38-11 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-279-1606 
Mythos Authentic Greek Cuisine 196-29 Northern Blvd Flushing, NY 11358 718-357-6596 
Pizzeria Uno 39-02 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-279-4900 
Queens Pita 68-38 Main St Flushing, NY 11367 718-263-8000 
Seasons 68-18 Main St Flushing, NY 11367 718-268-6469 
Skyline Diner 271-27 Union Tpke New Hyde Park, NY 11040 718-347-1195 
Terrace Diner 212-97 26th Ave Bayside, NY 11360 718-224-4434 
Trattoria 35 213-15 35th Ave Bayside, NY 11361 718--352-3800 
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Week of November 2nd  
David Berman    Father-In-Law of Bernice E. Berman 
Dominic Cavallo    Father of Barbara Gandelman  
Emanuel Dorfman    Father of Ruth Dorfman 
Jack Haime    Uncle of Karen Carroscio 
Lillian Nerenberg    Aunt of Diane Shtulman 
Florence Rosenberg    Grandmother of Eric Rosenberg  
Louis Sommers    Great-Grandfather of Elaine Larkin 
Sadie Sommers    Great-Grandmother of Elaine Larkin 
Hilda Weiss    Mother of Geri Weiss 
    Wife of Irwin L. Weiss 

 
Week of November 9th 

Lewis Davis    Father of Jacqueline Davis 
Ann Fertel    Mother of Maxine Simon 
Morris Haime    Uncle of Karen Carroscio 
Donald Odintz    Uncle of Andrea Odintz 
Frances Yohay    Mother of Diane Shtulman 
Betty Weston    Grandmother of Pamela Abrams 
       

Week of November 16th 

Hannah Drucker    Aunt of Diane Shtulman 
Dorothea Hoffmann    Aunt of Fran Goldman 
Gerald Kanengiser    Uncle of Nancy Goldwasser 
Mannie Kravetz    Friend of Joseph & Dora Althaus 
Geraldine Schwarz    Mother of Laurence Schwarz 
   
 
 
 
*Past President 
 

 UPCOMING YAHRZEITS November 2018 

Volunteer to light the candles or  
do the Kiddush at Shabbat Services. 

Contact Geri Weiss at 
geriweiss1@gmail.com. 

 

Week of November 23rd  
Solomon Ducor  Father of Rose Katz 
  Grandfather of Renee Katz-Packer 
David Lending  Grandfather of Ronald Myers 
Eddie Rosenberg  Grandfather of Eric Rosenberg 
Max Weiss  Father of Irwin L. Weiss 
  Grandfather of Geri Weiss 

 
Week of November 30th 

Irving Fertel  Father of Maxine Simon 
James Goldstein  Husband of Reva Hollander 
Dora Marberblatt Goodman  Relative of Cantor Sandra Goodman 
Milton Graff  Uncle of Linda M. Ramirez 
Kenneth Kupferberg  Observed by Temple 
Abraham Rabinowitz  Father of Carl Rabinowitz 
Benjamin Scharf  Brother of Seymour Scharf 
Bernard Simon  Father-In-Law of Maxine Simon 
Elaine Susman  Mother of Michael Susman 
Paul Woliner   Father of Susan Ecker 
 

 



 
 

 

Come and Learn to Dance! 
Latin and Ballroom Dancing for Beginners! 

Walk-Ins Welcome! 
 

Taught by our own professional dance instructor, Lenny Seasonwein 
Have fun (and exercise without knowing it!) 

 
Beginner Classes** start Wednesday September 26, at 7pm 

~Classes continue October 3, October 10, and October 17~ 
~All 4 sessions only $25 per person~ (Later date registrants accepted) 
**All Wednesday Class proceeds will be donated to Temple Beth Sholom 

 

Intermediate Classes start Thursday September 27, at 7pm 
In Cha-Cha & Tango, and will run for 10 weeks, at $15 per class  

                   
                                          (Registration is at 6:45pm) 

 
WHERE:  Temple Beth Sholom 

                  171-39 Northern Blvd. 
(Free parking in the Temple parking lot) 

 
Come alone…or bring a friend or two! All are invited! 

 
For more info call: Fay (917) 509-1664 or Lenny (718) 767-4458 

 
 



Temple Beth Sholom- Flushing 

Blood Drive 

                                 
Sunday, November 18, 2018 

9:30 to 3:30 pm 
 

Temple Beth Sholom- Flushing 
171-39 Northern Blvd, Queens, NY 11358 

 
Our community hospitals need your help.   

Please share this lifesaving gift   
Thank you for caring! 

 
Eligibility Criteria:  
• Bring ID with signature or Donor Card.  
• Minimum weight 110 lbs. 
• Age 16 – 75 (16 year olds must have parental permission. Age 76 and over need doctor’s 

note) 
• Eat well (low fat) & drink fluids 
• No tattoos for past 12 months 

For questions concerning medical eligibility call 1-800-688-0900 
 

 
For more information or to schedule an appointment, please call: 

 (917) 238-2408  
 

 



Mark Your Calendar!

TBS Pre-Bazaar

Please Note: The School Schedule for today is different!
Blood Drive – 9:30 am to 3:30 pm in the FSG Room 

Judaica Book Fair – 9:00 am to 1:00 pm in the front lobby
Buy some Chanukah presents/support the religious school!

Pancake Breakfast/Religious School 
School begins at 9:00 am. Children will join the Pancake Breakfast at 10:00 am

Doors open at 9:30 am • Breakfast served at 10:00 am
Reservations Requested • Entertainment starts at 10:30 am

_____Yes, we are coming to the Pancake Breakfast!

Enclosed is cash or check payable to TBS for:

___adults @ $10 each  • ___13 and under @ $5   • ___under 3 is free!

Family Name_______________________ Phone ___________________

Sunday,
Nov. 18,
2018
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Bagel Shoppe 
Catering for all Occasions 

Jeff 
215-03 73rd Avenue 
Bayside, NY 11360 

Phone 718 423-6692 

 
 

 

 

 

 NYS Licensed 
 ASHA Certified 

 
Gail M. Olenick M.S., CCC 

Speech Language Pathologist 
 
Hours By Appointment Only  
(917) 734-1086 

*Lunch & Dinner* 
 

La Baraka 
Restaurant Francais 

 
718) 428-1461                  255-09 Northern Blvd. 
                   Little Neck, N.Y. 11363 

 Bagels & Co 
         188-02 Union Turnpike 
         Jamaica Estates, N.Y. 11366 
Tel: 718-217-7755 
Fax 718-776-3190 
For Catering call Hilla 718-217-7755 
 

 

 

 
152-59 10th Ave. Whitestone, NY 11357 Tel: (718)746-4370 

www. cascarinos.com  
 



Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing, 171-39 Northern Boulevard, Flushing, NY 11358 • 718-463-4143 
 

Temple Beth Sholom 
Proudly Presents 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Come help yourself and support other temple members to 

burn off the Thanksgiving carbs 

 

Friday, November 23rd 

10:00 AM — 11:00 AM 

Little Bay Park (Underneath the Throgs Neck Bridge) 

 

 

Th  TBS 
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Cheshvan/Kislev 5779                                November 2018 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

     1 
Men’s Club 
Bowling 
8:00 p.m.  

2 
Musical Shabbat  
8:00 p.m. 
 
 

 

3 
Shabbat Morning 
Service & Torah 
Study 
10:00 a.m. 
 
“Touch the Sky” 
Cabaret 
Fundraiser with 
Rene Katz-Packer 
7:30 p.m. 
 

  
4 

Religious School 
10:00 a.m. 
 
Academy Plus 
10:00 a.m. 
 
PA Meeting  
10:00 a.m. 
 
Sisterhood Meeting 
& Book Club  
10:30 a.m. 
 
Rummage Set-Up 
11:00 a.m. 

5 
PA Fundraiser at 
Pizzeria Uno 
 
Chai Mitzvah 
Class  
7:30 p.m. 
 

6 
Rummage Sale  
9:30 a.m. 

7 
Hebrew School  
4:30 p.m. 
 
Dance By Lenny 
Fundraiser 
7:00 p.m. 

 

8 
  
 
 
 

9 
Kristallnacht 
 
Jr. Congregation 
7:30 p.m. 

 
Men’s Club 
Shabbat 
8:00 p.m. 
 
 

10 
Shabbat Morning 
Service & Torah 
Study 
10:00 a.m. 
 
Chicken Soup 
Cook-Off  
6:00 p.m. 

11 
Men’s Club 
Veteran’s Day 
Breakfast  
9:30 a.m. 
 
Religious School 
10:00 a.m. 
 
School Board  
12:00 p.m. 

12 
  

13 
Game Night 
7:30 p.m. 

14 
Hebrew School  
4:30 p.m. 

 
Women’s 
Discussion Group  
7:30 p.m. 
 

15 
  

16 
Family 
Shabbat/Simchat 
Shabbat 
7:30 p.m. 

17 
Shabbat Morning 
Service & Torah 
Study 
10:00 a.m. 

18 
Judaica Book Fair 
8:30 a.m. 
 
Religious School 
9:00 a.m. 
 
Blood Drive 
Pancake Breakfast 
9:30 a.m. 
 

19 
Interfaith 
Thanksgiving 
Service at 
Resurrection 
Lutheran Church 
7:30 p.m. 

20 
  

21 
*No Hebrew 
School* 
 

22 
Thanksgiving 
*Office Closed* 

23 
Shabbat Evening 
Service 
8:00 p.m. 

24 
Shabbat Morning 
Service & Torah 
Study 
10:00 a.m. 
 
Books & Bazaar 
Set-Up 
10:00 a.m. 

25 
*No Religious 
School* 
 
Books & Bazaar 
Set-Up 
10:00 a.m. 

26 
Books & Bazaar 
Set-Up 
10:00 a.m. 

27 
Books & Bazaar 
Set-Up 
10:00 a.m. 

28 
*No Hebrew 
School* 
 
Books & Bazaar 
Set-Up 
10:00 a.m. 

29 
Books & Bazaar 
Set-Up 
10:00 a.m.  

30  
Books & Bazaar 
Set-Up 
10:00 a.m.  
 
Shabbat Evening 
Service 
7:30 p.m.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing

Bazaar and Book Bonanza 2018

Saturday, December 1 •5:30 - 9:30 PM
Sunday, December 2 •11:00 AM - 7:00 PM
Monday, December 3 • 4:30 - 7:30 PM

THREE DAYS OF GREAT MERCHANDISE 
ART – COSMETICS – CLOTHING FOR MEN,
WOMEN, AND CHILDREN – GIFTS – TOYS
HOUSEWARES – JEWELRY – RECORDS

MORE THAN 30,000 BOOKS, DVDs & CDs

UNIQUE VENDOR BOOTHS 
DELICIOUS HOME COOKED DINNERS

RAFFLES / PRIZES • SNACKS• FUN FOR ALL!

FREE PARKING…FREE PARKING...FREE PARKING

171-39 Northern Boulevard, Flushing, NY 11358
(718) 463-4143 • templebethsholom.org
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Deadline for the December Bulletin is November 13! 
Articles should be e-mailed to: editor@templebethsholom.org 

Please indicate “TBS Voice” on the subject line! 
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    The November Simchat Shabbat Service 
will be on Friday, November 16th, at 7:30 p.m. 
when we will be celebrating the birthdays and 

anniversaries for the month of November!! 

 
 

TBS Important Contact Information 

Rabbi Sharon Ballan:  
Cell: (516) 581-5698 
E-mail: rabbi@templebethsholom.org 

Cantor Jerry Korobow: 
Cell: (516) 359-5281 
E-mail: cantor@templebethsholom.org 

Religious School Office: (718) 358-2756 

Karen Feit (Religious School Principal):  
Email: karenbfeit@aol.com 
Cell: (631) 286-3657 

Temple Beth Sholom Office:  
(718) 463-4143 

Rita Bellock (Bookkeeping): 
E-mail: rita@templebethsholom.org 

Michelle Papouchado (Administrative Assistant): 
E-mail: michelle@templebethsholom.org 
 

 

 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 

Bazaar is right around the corner! Please join us on 
Saturday, December 1st through Monday, December 
3rd!! Please continue to donate all you have to offer!! 

 

mailto:editor@templebethsholom.org


Temple Beth Sholom Sisterhood 
                        2018-2019 Membership Drive 
                                          Please Join Today 

 
Support our wonderful Temple 

 Provide a Jewish Future for our families 
 Join us as we come together as Jewish women 
 Share learning experiences 
 Participate in community service projects 
 Offer stimulating programs 
 Create friendships with warm, intelligent women 
 Non-Temple members encouraged to join ($72)  

 
We are looking forward to spending time with you this year. 

Our year is from June 1, 2018 through May 31, 2019 
Please make checks payable to TBS Sisterhood & mail to: 

 TBS 171-39 Northern Blvd, Flushing, NY 11358 
  Attention: Geri Weiss 

 

 
Yes, I will join TBS SISTERHOOD, for the year ending May 31, 2019.  Dues ($36 or $72) enclosed 
 
Name____________________________________________  Phone(___)____-_______ 
Address_________________________________________________________________ 
**Email Address__________________________________________________________ 
Date of Birth____________   Wedding Anniversary___________   
                     (Years not required) 
Non-Temple member dues ($72) enclosed _______ 
 
 I will need a ride to the meeting 

 I prefer Tuesday evening meetings 

 I prefer Sunday morning meetings 
 
Check off all topics that you may be interested in 
 
 Current events/politics    Games (Scrabble, Mah-Jongg, poker, etc) 

 Women’s issues     Creative arts (scrapbooking, crafts, etc.) 

 Entertainment     Food & cooking 

 Book reviews/discussions   Other 

 Art & theater              ______________________________ 
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